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Meet Dan Lowengard 
Don’t  miss  the  opportunity  to  meet  Dan  Lowengard  as  he 
addresses  the  members  of  ASAR.   See  the  Professional 
Development section of this newsletter for information regarding 
this Dinner Dialogue event in January. Mr. Lowengard spoke with 
members at the General Assembly Meeting in November, if you 
missed that meeting you have a second chance to talk informally 
to Dan and present questions regarding his plans for our work as 
he takes the reigns in January.
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Negotiation Update 
ThereÕs little to report since our last update.  The team has 
not met with the District since September 28th.   On a 
brighter side, Dan Lowengard has reached out to our office 
and wants to meet with us soon after he takes over the role 
of Superintendent.  It looks as though his team may change 
quite drastically, which we feel is a good thing.  We look 
forward to meeting with the district team in January to 
move forward with negotiating a fair and equitable 
contract. We continue to see the following as areas of 
conversation: 

1. The maximum number of days members can cash in, 
2. Retroactive pay, 
3. Appropriate salary increases, 
4. Summer school language, 
5. Vacation equity for Civil Service and Certified members. 

The ASAR negotiation team is: 
Larry Ellison, Chuck Goodykoontz, Brenda Pacheco, John Rowe and Tim Wagner. 

From the Wellness 
Committee... 
The Labor Management Wellness Committee promotes 
healthy living for all employees by scheduling events 
throughout the school year.  The wellness committee 
consists of members from each union as well as district 
representatives.  ASARÕs representatives are Chuck 
Goodykoontz and Suzanne Wheatcraft.  

Wellness Leaders were recruited for the 2015-16 school 
year.  Any interested employee can volunteer to be a Wellness Leader for their building or 
department. Wellness leaders communicate upcoming events to staff and act as a liaison 
between the school/dept. and the wellness committee. If you are interested in becoming a 
wellness leader, email benefits@rcsdk12.org 

A weight loss competition was offered to employees through the Nutrisum online program.    
The challenge began On October 13 and runs through January 11, 2016.  Our goal is to 
ÒMaintain not GainÓ throughout the holiday season! 
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(Wellness Committee conÕt) 

$500 grants were offered to wellness leaders to be used for wellness initiatives for their school 
or building. Entrants had to go through an application process and five winners were chosen. 
The winners are #41 School, Monroe HS, School Without Walls, #8 School and Central 
Office.  

A Wellness Fair was held on November 18 at Central Office.  Vendors were onsite to present 
free information and demonstrations.  Chuck Goodykoontz contacted Massage Envy who 
provided free chair massages, Abundance Food Co-Op offered free samples and Suzanne 
Wheatcraft was there to provide information to interested employees. 

Inward Office Yoga, LA Fitness, Employee Assistance Program, and Tango CafŽ all 
participated at the fair.  There was free smoothies and a station to Òmake your ownÓ trail mix! 

Biometric Screenings were offered to employees free of charge. The screenings identified 
glucose, cholesterol and triglyceride levels. They were hosted in 7 different locations from 
12/1 through 12/9. Fasting was not required and nurses discussed results with participants 
immediately after the screening.  ItÕs Important to know what your numbers are to stay 
healthy! 

Stay tuned for the upcoming events on preventative health and fitness! 

We welcome your suggestions and comments. Feel free to email benefits@rcsdk12.org at any 
time and the information will be shared with the committee! 

 

From the APPR Mailbox 
eDoctrina works best in Chrome rather than Internet Explorer so open in 
Chrome is possible. 

Log on with employee id number and password for eDoctrina.  Initial 
password is set to staff.  Administrators are encouraged to reset password.  
eDoctrina will not require password to be updated as time passes, unlike the 
District password that will need to be changed with time. 

eDoctrina has an Administrator Guide which is a video for Administrators: SLO Overview 
Video (Admin). This is helpful and brief and administrators are encouraged to view it.  Click 
on SLO Overview Video (Admin) to view the video. 

Administrators review the SLO from the teacher.  If it is acceptable, the administrator changes 
the status to ÒInitial Approval.Ó  If the administrator believes the SLO needs revision, in the  
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(From the APPR Mailbox conÕt)  

Discussion text box of the SLO, explain where or what revision is suggested/require, for 
example the administrator may indicate that he/she believes the targets are not rigorous 
enough, then change the status to ÒRevision Required.Ó  (Please do not change the status of a 
SLO back to Draft because this will look like the teacher did not complete or ÒSubmit for 
ApprovalÓ when indeed the teacher did ÒSubmit for Approval.Ó)  Now the teacher has a 
chance to look at the comments from the administrator in the discussion text box and respond.  
Once the teacher has completed his/her revisions, the teacher changes the status to ÒSubmitted 
for ApprovalÓ and the administrator has the opportunity to review and respond with either 
ÒInitial ApprovalÓ or ÒRevision Required.Ó  

Numerous resources including videos for how teachers complete SLOs are located on the 
District APPR Website http://www.rcsdk12.org/Page/32645 Administrators are encouraged to 
review these as needed. 

Special Note: Consultant Teachers and Resource Room teachers, unlike all other teachers, 
indicate the exact course or (at the elementary level) indicate the exact subject and grade 
level.  There is an excellent video on the APPR website that demonstrates how CT/RR SLOs 
are completed.  

Consideration: if all the targets set by a teacher are the lowest possible target, the teacher is 
guaranteed 20 of the possible 20 points for growth.  

Administrator deadline for reviewing SLOs is 12/21/15 

Reminders 
Cashing in vacation days? 

Please fill out the vacation cash-in form located on the 
asarrochester.com website under FORMS.  Civil Service 
forms should be sent to Colleen Clark and Certificated should 
be sent to Sue Maxwell. 

Peoplesoft & out of office notification:   

Please be sure to enter ALL time (half or full day) into Peoplesoft (especially when traveling 
for conferences and NYSED training).  Also, remember to complete the Request for Absence 
form and set up your email for an out of office notice informing who can be contacted for 
assistance in your absence. 

PLEASE REMEMBERÉALL ASAR MEMBERS WORK AN 8 HOUR DAY-and then some. 
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Evaluation Deadlines:  
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Letter From SAANYS to APPR  Advisory Committee 

I sent this to everyone earlier this month, but it is certainly 
worth repeating and reviewing. There is a lot of good 
information here and this is a very dynamic  and fluid issue. 
-Tim

SAANYS Letter to BOR Chancellor Meryl Tisch Regarding the 
APPR Advisory Committee

December 4, 2015

The Honorable Merryl H. Tisch, Chancellor
New York State Board of Regents
New York State Education Department
89 Washington Avenue
Albany, New York 12234

Dear Chancellor Tisch:

The School Administrators Association of New York State !SAANYS"  recognizes the actions recently 
undertaken by the State Education Department to review virtually all the planks of the education reform 
initiatives that have been implemented under the Race to the Top program. We have representatives on 
the advisory groups established for the 3 to 8 English language arts and mathematics assessments, the 
Common Core#aligned Regents exams and the NYS English as a Second Language Achievement Test. We 
have strongly and repeatedly encouraged our members to complete the Common Core Standards Survey 
and we are actively involved in the department’s review of academic intervention services !AIS". Today, on 
the behalf of more than 7,000 school administrators across the state, we write regarding the Board of 
Regents APPR Advisory Committee. We urge the Board of Regents to recommend to the governor and 
the legislature that the comprehensive review of reform initiatives be allowed to proceed without the 
destabilizing impact of test scores being tied to evaluations.

We recognize that that State Education Department did not recommend the extensive APPR revisions 
contained in the new section of Education Law, §3012#d. Although SAANYS felt that the former law, 
§3012#c,  was  itself  a  bad law,  the new APPR provisions  do not  constitute  an improvement over  the 
provisions contained in Section 3012#c and do not better ensure valid, reliable, and fair outcomes. What 
they have done however is fuel an opt#out movement that has become the focus of educators and non#
educators alike. We need to turn the focus back to instruction. Toward that end, we recommend that the 
Regents urge the legislature and the governor to do the following:

1. Decouple test scores from teacher and principal evaluations.

At the root of educator discord and parental advocacy of the opt#out movement is the flawed testing and 
the direct link between student exam results and teacher and principal evaluations.
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The Common Core Standards and the Common Core#aligned tests were rolled$out in a flawed manner 
that has not yet been corrected. The moratorium barring the sole use of such assessments for high#stakes 
purposes  impacting  students  !e.g.,  promotion/retention"  is  exactly  correct.  However,  it  is  equally 
inappropriate to use such flawed results in a manner that may adversely impact others $ such as teachers 
and  principals.  The  inappropriateness  of  using  common core#aligned  tests  for  APPR evaluations  is 
compounded  by  inconsistencies  of  procedures  used  for  teachers  !e.g.,  student  attendance  is  a 
consideration" and for principals !e.g., student attendance may not be considered".

2. Eliminate the state growth score.

The calculation  of  the  state  growth score  is  a  complete  mystery  to  most  people,  including  those  it 
purports to measure, and those who supervise those it purports to measure. Further, many experts argue 
that the state growth score is invalid and unreliable.

At the State Education Department’s APPR Summit, held May 7, 2015, two of the department’s panelists 
expressed  strong  concern  in  this  regard.  Jesse  Rothstein,  Associate  Professor  of  Public  Policy  and 
Economics, University of California at Berkley said that the error rate for the state#developed growth 
scores  could  be  as  high  as  55  percent.  Stephen  Caldas,  Professor  of  Educational  Leadership, 
Manhattanville  College,  agreed  with  Rothstein,  and  argued  that  the  statistical  models  disadvantage 
teachers whose students are in poverty or have disabilities. Therefore, the moratorium that is in place to 
protect students should be equally in place to protect educators.

The state testing component of the APPR system remains flawed; and a new vendor, Questar Assessment, 
will develop tests for grades 3 to 8 next year % and nobody yet knows whether the new tests will be 
problematic or how they will  compare to the tests developed and administered by Pearson. Similarly, 
pursuant to Section 3012#d, the State Education Department has developed two lists of newly approved 
tests in connection with APPRs $ one list of tests for Student Learning Objectives and one list of tests for 
supplemental indicators of student performance.

3. Recognize the unique nature of a principal’s responsibilities.

Section  3012#d.14  requires  the  alignment  of  the  principal  evaluation  system  with  the  new  teacher 
evaluation system. Such alignment should not be construed to require an identical system of categories 
and subcomponents  as  those  set  for  teachers,  but  rather  a  system that  appropriately  recognizes  the 
di&erent and specific roles of school principals, and is equally $ or more $ e&ective in identifying and 
addressing  opportunities  for  improvement  and  holds  such  building  leaders  accountable  for  their 
performance and school results.

The assignment of state#developed growth scores is  especially  problematic for school principals.  The 
scope and nature of principals’ responsibilities are substantially di&erent than teachers’. Teachers have a 
relatively  focused  micro#set  of  responsibilities,  largely  centered  on  their  respective  classrooms  and 
assigned students. Principals’ responsibilities are encompassing and macro in nature, involving many and 
diverse programs, classrooms, and students; including the development and implementation of building 
systems.
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For  principals,  the  consideration  of  student  performance 
should appropriately include the performance of all students 
and  subpopulations  of  students,  it  should  address 
performance in respect to school missions !for example, a 
STEM magnet schools", and performance of the school and 
its  students  in the context  of  district#level  goals.  For this 
reason,  the  student  performance  subcomponent  for  all 
principals should be completed based on locally determined 
measures that are locally negotiated. The collective bargaining should allow for possible di&erences in 
weighing various measures and goal setting on a principal#to#principal basis $ even among principals of 
schools  having  the  same  grade  configurations.  For  example,  di&erent  schools  may  have  unique 
concentrations of students, such as students with severe academic disabilities. Conversely, there should be 
no  requirement  that  school  principals  within  a  school  district  have  the  same  growth  targets  in 
determining a student performance category rating.

4. Maintain a teacher professional performance category.

Teachers, principals and superintendents assert that the Other Measures subcomponent of the current 
APPR system “works.” It promotes and has resulted in constructive teacher#to#teacher and administrator#
to#teacher program planning to implement common core curricula, to align instruction grade#to#grade 
and across subjects, and to sca&old instruction and re#teach content as necessary to meet student needs.

One of the positive results accruing from the current APPR system is the increased frequency of class 
observations by principals and other administrative personnel. This has come at the cost of a sharply 
increased  administrative  workload  because  all  the  previous  building  management  issues  remain  as 
administrative responsibilities.

The  nature,  number,  frequency  and  duration  of  classroom  observations  by  the  principal  or  other 
administrator should continue to be locally negotiated, with consideration to rubric requirements and 
administrative capacity. Further, it should remain permissible to negotiate di&erent observation schedules 
for new !untenured" teachers than and for veteran !tenured" teachers, and such di&erentiated schedules 
should be locally negotiated.

Research demonstrates that other than each student’s teacher,  the quality of the school leader is the 
greatest variable a&ecting student performance and success. This finding does NOT extend to a school 
administrator  from another  school,  to  a  school  administrator  from another  school  district,  nor  to  a 
private  contractor.  The  imposition  of  an  outside  observer  constitutes  an  unnecessary  administrative 
burden !and possible unfunded mandate" that is disruptive and obfuscates the authority of the principal. 
Teacher  observations  conducted  through  this  approach  are  not  considered  to  be  value  added  and 
therefore should be deleted from statute and regulation.

All current SED#approved rubrics for teachers should remain available for local negotiation. Professional 
development in regard to the collectively bargained rubric should be required for all  evaluators,  lead 
evaluators, and peer evaluators who will observe and evaluate teachers; and the rubric should be used as 
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the basis for all teacher observations. Regulations should not require that all aspects of the bargained 
rubric be addressed during the school year; rather, such determinations should be locally negotiated.

5. Maintain a principal professional performance category.

No parameters are set in §3012#d for the conduct of observations of school principals. Therefore, the 
following four recommendations pertain to regulations of the commissioner of education.

Recommendation, Principal Observation $ by Superintendent/Supervisor: School districts and principals’ 
collective bargaining units should continue to collectively bargain the manner in which observations of 
school principals shall be conducted by their superintendent/supervisor including the number, frequency 
and duration  of  observations.  The  current  requirement  for  at  least  one  unannounced observation  is 
artificial  and  ine'cient,  and  it  is  recommended  that  such  a  requirement  not  be  continued  through 
regulation.

Recommendation,  Principal  Observation  $  by  Independent  Observer:  The  independent  observer 
subcomponent should not apply to school principals. It is problematic for the observation of principals 
for largely the same reasons it is problematic for teachers $  it would be disruptive and obfuscate the 
authority  of  the  school  superintendent.  Implementation  of  such  a  procedure  would  add  to  the 
administrative burden but would add no value to the evaluation process and would result in a significant 
unfunded mandate for many school districts. Regulations should not include such a requirement for the 
observation of principals.

Recommendation,  Principal  Observation  $  by  Peer  Observer:  The  optional  peer  observation 
subcomponent, involving observation by a school principal within the school district or from another 
school district, who has been rated E&ective or Highly E&ective in the most recent APPR evaluation, 
should be included as a subject for local collective bargaining.

Recommendation, Principal Observation % Principal Rubrics: The listing of SED#approved rubrics for 
the annual evaluation of principals should be maintained but not required, and school districts should 
continue to collectively bargain how standards are assessed. Regulations should allow for the adoption of 
the  ISLLC  standards,  themselves,  as  the  rubric  to  be  used  for  principal  observation.  Moreover, 
regulations should require that any evaluator, lead evaluator or peer evaluator must receive professional 
development in the collectively bargained rubric prior to conducting any observation!s".   In addition, the 
prohibited elements listed in Section 3012#d.6 should not be prohibited for the evaluation of principals. 
Several of the prohibited elements, such as lesson plans and artifacts of student performance, are used in 
the State Education Department’s DTSDE protocols that are applicable to ALL schools $ from Priority 
Schools to Reward Schools.

6. Stop threatening to hold state aid hostage.

In addition to poisoning the relationship between the state and its school districts, the withholding of 
state  aid  e&ectively  punishes  the  innocent  schoolchildren  we  are  here  to  serve.  It  is  neither  the 
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schoolchildren,  nor  school  district  educators,  that  are 
responsible for a botched rollout of new standards, over#
testing,  an incomprehensible state growth score and an 
invalid evaluation system, yet they are the ones targeted 
for punishment.

It is our understanding that the State Board of Regents is 
charged to consider and develop recommendations that 
will lead to an e&ective and fair APPR system, considering 
revisions  that  are  necessary  to  statute  as  well  as 
regulation. We recognize that there is a statute#regulation “ripple e&ect” whereby many of the regulatory 
concerns and recommendations cited in this document are currently necessary due to the provisions of 
§3012#d. Accordingly, we hope that this document will inform and influence your legislative agenda and 
interactions with Governor Cuomo and members of the state legislature so that statute may be amended 
and conforming revisions may be made to regulation. If you or other members of the Board of Regents 
would like to meet with us to discuss the contents of this document, we will make ourselves available to 
the greatest degree possible.

With all due respect, I will close with what I suspect you already know; an overwhelming percentage of 
our membership does not have confidence that the APPR system set in §3012#d, and most especially the 
state#developed growth score, is a valid indicator of e&ective pedagogy. We will follow applicable law and 
regulation,  but  intend  to  continue  to  actively  advocate  for  an  evaluation  system in  which  we  have 
confidence.

Sincerely,

Kevin S. Casey

Executive Director

cc: Members, New York State Board of Regents

Commissioner MaryEllen Elia

Senator Carl L. Marcellino

Assemblywoman Catherine T. Nolan
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Common Core Task Force Update 

Preamble from Jim Viola of SAANYS
-Tim

Good afternoon.

A short while ago Governor Cuomo issued the news release below, announcing recommendations from 
his Common Core Task Force. The full 55#page report of the Task Force may be accessed through the link 
at the bottom of page 3.

Some of the recommendations included in the report are:

Overhaul the current Common Core system and adopt new, locally driven New York State standards in a 
transparent and open process.

The new standards, curriculum and tests( must be developed for New York students with su'cient local 
input.

The current Common Core aligned tests should not count for students or teachers until the start of the 
2019#2012 school year.

Surprisingly, the last paragraph on page 3 states, “The Education Transformation Act of 2015 will remain in 
place, and no new legislation is required to implement the recommendations of the report, including 
recommendations regarding the transition period for consequences for students and teachers. During the 
transition, the 18 percent of teachers whose performance is measured, in part, by Common Core tests will 
use di&erent local measures approved by the state, similar to the measures already being used by the 
majority of teachers.” I understand this to mean that, if implemented, this recommendation will result in 
all teachers and principals using student learning objectives !SLOs" for the Student Performance Category 
of their Annual Professional Performance Reviews.

Please remember that the New York Common Core Task Force makes recommendations ## not statute or 
regulation.  We should read the complete report  and its  21  recommendations so that  we may engage 
Governor Cuomo, members of the State Legislature, Commissioner Elia, and members of the Board of 
Regents in a well#informed manner. We hope that you will find this information helpful. We will continue 
to keep you informed. All the best. …Jim Viola#For Immediate Release: 12/10/2015

Commissioner Elia has since replied to our e-mail inquiry and has confirmed that PRINCIPALS ARE 
INCLUDED in recommendation 21, which states: 
“Until  the  new system is  fully  phased#in,  the  results  from assessments  aligned  to  the  current  Common Core 
Standards, as well as the updated standards, shall only be advisory and not be used to evaluate the performance of 
individual teachers or students.”
The Board of Regents is scheduled to meet tomorrow and December 15; and as of this time their agenda includes no 
items related to the Governor’s Common Core Task Force or its recommendations. (We hope that you will find 
this information helpful. We will continue to keep you updated. All the best. …Jim Viola
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Now here is the Cuomo Announcement -Tim

GOVERNOR CUOMO ANNOUNCES 
RECOMMENDATIONS FROM COMMON CORE TASK 
FORCE

Task Force recommends overhauling Common Core and adopting new, high quality, locally#driven New 
York State#specific designed standards

Task Force also recommends reducing over#testing to reduce anxiety

Governor Andrew M. Cuomo today announced the final report and recommendations of the Common 
Core Task Force $ a diverse group of educators, parents, education o'cials and state representatives $ 
which was charged with comprehensively reviewing and making recommendations on reforming the 
current Common Core system and the way we teach and test our students. The Task Force recommends 
overhauling the current Common Core system and adopting new, locally#driven New York State standards 
in a transparent and open process to make sure all students are prepared to succeed in an increasingly 
competitive 21st century economy. The new standards, curriculum and tests and must uniquely developed 
for New York students with su'cient local input. The Task Force also recommends that current Common 
Core aligned tests should not count for students or teachers until the start of 2019#2020 school year to 
ensure the system is implemented completely and properly to avoid the errors caused by the prior flawed 
implementation.

Governor Cuomo said: “After listening to thousands of parents, educators and students, the Task Force 
has made important recommendations that include overhauling the Common Core, adopting new locally#

designed high quality New York standards, and greatly reducing testing and testing anxiety for our 
students. The Common Core was supposed to ensure all of our children had the education they needed to 
be college and career#ready $ but it actually caused confusion and anxiety. That ends now. Today, we will 
begin to transform our system into one that empowers parents, teachers and local districts and ensures 
high standards for all students. I thank the Task Force members for their thorough work. Together we will 
ensure that New York’s schools provide the world#class education that our children deserve.”

The Task Force was chaired by Richard Parsons, Senior Advisor, Providence Equity Partners, LLC and 
former Chairman of Citigroup.

Richard Parsons said: “While adoption of the Common Core was extremely well intentioned, its 
implementation has caused confusion and upheaval in classrooms across New York State. We believe that 
these recommendations, once acted on, provide a means to put things back on the right track and ensure 
high quality standards that meet the needs of New York’s kids. The recommendations will provide the 
foundation to restore public trust in the education system in New York and build on the long history of 
excellence that preceded this period. On behalf of all the Task Force members, I thank everyone who 
submitted feedback during our review, as well as the Governor for providing us with this opportunity to 
improve the education system for students across New York State.”
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The Task Force heard from more than 2,100 students, parents, teachers, administrators and other 
education stakeholders through public forums held across the state, thousands of pages of testimony and 
outreach to educators. 

The Task Force a'rmed the importance of maintaining the highest quality standards and performance 
measures in education. However, the Task Force found that over the past decade there has been rapid 
change in education, including the 2009 federal Race to the Top and Common Core which has created 
confusion and disruption in states across the nation, including New York. Moreover, the original process 
to adopt and implement the Common Core standards, curriculum and tests in New York had 
implementation issues and failed to include su'cient input from educators, parents and local districts and 
was not open and transparent.

To ensure that the State moves forward with high quality education standards the Task Force made 21 
recommendations including:

· Overhauling the Common Core and adopting locally#driven high quality New York education standards 
with input from local districts, educators, and parents through a transparent and open process that are 
age#appropriate and allow educators flexibility for Students with Disabilities and English Language 
Learners.

· Establishing a transparent and open process by which New York standards are periodically reviewed by 
educators and content area experts, since educators know their schools and students best.

· Providing educators and local school districts with the flexibility to develop and tailor curriculum to 
meet the needs of their individual students and requiring the State to create and release new and 
improved curriculum resources that educators can then adapt to meet the needs of their individual 
students.

· Engaging New York educators, not a private corporation, to drive the review and creation of State 
standards#aligned tests in an open and transparent manner.

· Minimizing student testing anxiety by reducing the number of test days and test questions and providing 
ongoing test transparency to parents, teachers and districts on test questions and student test scores.

· Ensuring that State tests account for di&erent types of learners, including Students with Disabilities and 
English Language Learners.

The Task Force found that to implement the new system would require significant work including a 
comprehensive review of the current Common Core Standards in order to adopt new New York State 
Standards and create new curriculum and assessments in an open and transparent manner for the nearly 
700 school districts, 5,000 schools, 200,000 plus teachers and 2.65 million students. Therefore, the Task 
Force believes that in order to finally get the system right there must be adequate time to implement the 
system. Given all of the work and time required to review and adopt new standards, improve and adapt 
curriculum, and create new assessments, any current Common Core aligned tests should not count for 
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students or teachers until the start of 2019#2020 school year when the new statewide standards developed 
through this process will be put into place.

Senate Majority Leader John J. Flanagan said: "Today's task force report is another step forward in our 
overall e&orts to ensure that New York's educational system is both student#centric and parent#centric. 
These reforms will build on what we have already done to ease the anxiety that exists in many classrooms 
across the state while reinforcing the importance of high standards. I thank Senator Marcellino for his 
contributions and look forward to discussing this report with the Governor, the Assembly, and all of the 
various stakeholders across this state."

Assembly Speaker Carl Heastie said: “While there is still much work left to be done, this report is a good 
first step in our e&orts to improve New York’s educational standards and overhaul Common Core. The 
Assembly has long fought for the principles underlying the report’s recommendations. I thank Assembly 
Education Chair Cathy Nolan for her hard work on the Commission, and we look forward to working 
with parents, students, teachers, principals, superintendents, school board members and advocates in our 
e&ort to ensure that New York has the best education system possible. Our children deserve nothing 
less.”

New York State Board of Regents Chancellor Merryl Tisch said: “The Task Force has adopted many if not 
most of the Board of Regents’ recommendations for improving the implementation of the higher 
standards we’ve set for our students. The most important message in the Task Force report is the renewed 
commitment to adopting and maintaining higher standards. We cannot turn our backs on our students at 
a time when the world is demanding more from them $ more skills, more knowledge, more problem#

solving.”

New York State Education Commissioner MaryEllen Elia said: “In my first few months as commissioner, 
I’ve traveled across the state and heard a large cross section of New Yorkers ## our teachers, parents and 
educators $share their deep concern for improving the education of our children. And as a member of the 
Common Core Task Force, I’ve heard those same stakeholders express those same concerns. Likewise, 
the Department's AimHighNY survey unfolded the same passionate call for clear learning standards to 
serve as guideposts to future success for our children. Now it’s time to move forward and deliver on the 
promise we’ve made to our students and give them the best schools possible.”

The comprehensive report provides the history and context of learning standards and specifically, a 
review of the Common Core Standards in New York; a summary of testimony and stakeholder feedback 
across several categories and specific Task Force responses; and a full description of Task Force 
Recommendations.

The Education Transformation Act of 2015 will remain in place, and no new legislation is required to 
implement the recommendations of the report, including recommendations regarding the transition 
period for consequences for students and teachers. During the transition, the 18 percent of teachers 
whose performance is measured, in part, by Common Core tests will use di&erent local measures 
approved by the state, similar to the measures already being used by the majority of teachers.
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The report builds on the Governor’s longstanding commitment to education reform, including the recent 
laws together with the Legislature banning standardized testing for students in pre#kindergarten through 
2nd grade, capping test preparation to two percent of learning time, not counting the Common Core 
scores against students and requiring the State Education Department to help districts eliminate 
unnecessary standardized tests for all other students.

FROM EDUCATIONAL FACILITIES 

Facilities/Design Group

We all  plan household projects and take pride in maintaining our 
homes. Have you ever wondered what is involved in taking care of all 
of the District’s buildings, second homes for many of us as ASAR 
administrators? 

Each spring, the Facilities Department publishes the annual Capital 
Improvement Program document which identifies and outlines the 
capital projects the District intends to complete the following year. 
It’s a process with a clear goal # to balance the needs of our aging 
buildings,  averaging nearly 70 years,  with a limited budget that is 
constrained by District revenues and City of Rochester debt limits. 
It’s  a  team  e&ort  that  involves  principals,  custodians,  chiefs, 
accountants, architects, engineers and many others. 

Last year, )18 million was distributed over 16 projects, pared down from initial building requests that 
totaled  over  )90 million.  Tops  on  the  list?  Air  conditioning  followed by  toilet  room improvements, 
classroom renovations and academic enhancements. Not surprisingly, the requests are indicative of the 
compassion that the building administrators have for their students and sta&.

Obviously, not every request or need can be addressed and Facilities’ focus is on projects and investments 
that will extend the useful life of the buildings and provide a high quality learning environment for our 
students. If you have such a request, don’t hesitate to let us know!

Plant Operations

The O'ce of  Plant Operations has  a  Project  Team available  to assist  the building custodial  staff  to 
address major custodial needs on a requested basis. Requests for service may be submitted via an email to 
the  Plant  Operations  Department  at  PlantOperations@rcsdk12.org  or  to  Joe  Griffin  at 
Joseph.Gri'n@rcsdk12.org  indicating  what  project  you  would  like  completed.  A member  of  the 
department  will  contact  you  to  discuss  the  project,  timeframe  necessary  for  completion  and  the 
availability of the team. Any material necessary to complete the project will be the responsibility of the 
requesting school. 
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!Educational Facilities con’t"

Plant Maintenance

Currently Plant Maintenance is in the process of sprucing up the Marshall Campus. We are teaming up 
with the administration at Monroe High School and the O'ce of School Innovation to have the hallways, 
classrooms and o'ces painted using receivership funding. The Grounds Department is finishing the fall 
clean#up e&orts. Winter equipment has all been serviced and returned to the schools ready for the snow 
to arrive. In the spring they will be busy getting the athletic fields back in shape and in the summer they 
will be busy cutting grass, mulching, planting and trimming trees.

In future ASAR issues we hope to showcase the individual departments within the Educational Facilities 
Department with more in#depth articles and photographs.  There are many facets to the Facilities 
Department from custodial to construction, from maintenance to planning facilities needs for the future. 
We hope to give everyone a better understanding of the department. Stay tuned for future articles.

ASAR PD Committee Updates 
ASAR will sponsor a Book Study of Engaging the Disengaged by Louis 
Brown Easton facilitated by Rhonda Morien. It will begin in January. If 
you are interested in participating, please e#mail Rebecca Boyle.

Upcoming Professional Development Opportunities!!!

ASAR is  excited  to  sponsor  a  Dinner  Seminar  with  our  new 
Superintendent, Dan Lowengard on Tuesday January 12, 2016   at the 
Radisson on Main Street. It will be a great opportunity to learn about his 
vision for our district. We hope to see you there!! 

ASAR will  sponsor  a  Dinner  Seminar  on  APPR with  Don Nixon  on 
February 25, 2016 at the Radisson and we will be presenting a Legislative 
Update with Jim Viola from SAANY’s, date to be determined.  

Google Day!!! 

December 29 at Metals Café with Allison Leckinger & Sheldon Cox 

9:00 AM $ 11:00 AM !Google Drive and Google Doc"

11:30 AM $ 1:30 PM !Google Form and Google Sheet"

2:00 PM $ 4:00 PM !Google Slides, Contacts and Youtube"

Co&ee & Lunch will be provided

ASAR is always interested in new ideas and to support the professional growth of our members. Please reach out to 

Rebecca Boyle with any su!estions or questions. 
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Your Executive Council Representatives 
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